
SHAC Meeting Minutes 
Wylie Administration 

October 9, 2024 
 

The School Health Advisory Council conducted their first meeting of the 2024-25 academic 
year. Meeting was posted 72 hours in advance on the district website. This marks the first 
meeting of the year. 

Members Present:                                                                                          Members Absent:        
Terry Hagler-Assistant Superintendent/Chair                                 Toni Diller-Parent/Co Chair 
Casey Todd- Parent                                                                                      Taylor Foss-Parent 
Audrey Stallings, RN- ECC School Nurse 
 

Guests present: 
Kristi Landeros-Food Service Director 
Dusti Mason-Assistant Food Service Director 
 
Call to Order- Chairman, Terry Hagler called the meeting to order at 1125. Introduction of 
the committee members and their role on the council was made by each individual and led 
by Terry Hagler. Meeting minutes were audio recorded. Mr. Hagler discussed the plan for 
topics with each meeting following the Coordinated School Health requirements. Topic for 
today was Nutrition.  
 
Director and Assistant Director of Food Services discussed all campuses in Wylie are 
under the National School Lunch Program. The NSLP offers low cost or free lunches to 
student’s that qualify. Gave information on where to find applications for parents on the 
Wylie website. Applications are up this year. They discussed the new charging policy, which 
allows students up to 5 breakfast meals and 5 lunches that are reimbursable. Meals served 
in August were as follows: 38.4%-Free lunch; 6.2%- reduced lunch; 55.4%-paid for. They 
have seen an increase in both breakfast and lunch meals across the district: 18%-free 
lunch; 2%-reduced lunch; 79% paid lunch. Discussed problems such as, substitutions of 
food, paper goods, price increase, and substitutions. USDA information sheet was given 
regarding the Offer vs Serve with goal to reduce food waste while allowing students to 
choose foods they want to eat. Ex: choosing fruit or vegetable. 
 
A la carte items are available and meet healthy choice requirements. Highschool has 
snack machines and drink machines with positive feedback. National school lunch week is 
10/14-18. 
 
Terry Hagler passed out handouts for October Fentanyl Poisoning Awareness Month. 
Discussed actions that Wylie is implementing through TEA. Wylie is also providing weekly 
or monthly mental health assistance. Guidelines and rules from TEA have been met.  
 
No further business to discuss, Mr. Hagler adjourned meeting at 1156. 


